MEMORANDUM

TO: Dr. Arup Das, Vice Chairman of Research, UNM School of Medicine
FROM: Greg Trapp, JD, Executive Director, Commission for the Blind 
DATE: March 4, 2021
RE: Guidance for Determining Eligibility of Undocumented Persons for EMEC Services

On February 2, 2021, the Commission for the Blind voted to extend Emergency Medical Eye Care (EMEC) coverage to individuals who are undocumented and either eligible for Deferred Action or on a potential Path to Citizenship. This is an issue of intense interest and public debate, and this interpretative guidance seeks to anticipate the requirements likely to be placed into law. Accordingly, this interpretative guidance may be revised based on future Executive or Congressional action. For undocumented individuals to qualify for EMEC services, the following must apply: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]1. The individual must otherwise qualify for the Emergency Medical Eye Care program, including having a qualifying emergency eye condition, being a resident of New Mexico, living outside of Bernalillo County, and having an income that is at or below 130 percent of the federal poverty level.
 2. At least one of the following four items must apply to the individual:

a. The individual must be eligible for or be a participant in the Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals program (DACA) 
b. The individual must be eligible for or a participant in some other deferred action program as may be enacted or put in place by the President of the United States.
c. The individual must be eligible for citizenship through a federal immigration reform bill that may be pending in Congress and that has a reasonable prospect of becoming law, or that may have been passed by Congress and signed into law.
d. The individual must have continuously resided in the United States since at least June 15, 2012, and the individual must have not been convicted of a felony or significant misdemeanor.
